



**PL24 Community Association Meeting  
Monday 27<sup>th</sup> November 2017, 6pm, at St Blazey Community Rooms**

**MINUTES**

**Present:** June Anderson, Gill Butler, Pauline Giles, Jordan Rowse, Tony Nethercott, Chrissie Yendell, Chris Bone

**Apologies:** Cietese Adams, Ryan Chamberlain, Yvonne Endean, Mandy Morrison, Jenny Moore, Eve Winterbottom

**Minutes of Meeting of 30<sup>th</sup> October 2017**

Proposed by TN, seconded by CY and agreed unanimously that the Minutes were a true record of the meeting. They were signed by GB as Chairperson.

**Matters arising (other than those to be covered later in Agenda)**

PL24 In Bloom – to be covered in AOB.

Christmas Tree – will be put up on Thursday. JR to assist. GB to contact Roy and Ryan.

Bags – the design for each bag has been completed and the bags have been ordered.

**Treasurer's Report**

**Balances at 27<sup>th</sup> November 2017 were as follows:**

**PL24CA** - £3,873.00 (contains £45.00 of pre-paid stall fees for the Made in PL24 December market)

**PL24** - £1,469.19 (includes £413.00 of pre-payment for December edition – printer's invoice awaited)

**Other Accounts** - £574.99 (Youth Market)

**Account Balance - £5,917.18**

**Petty Cash**

**PL24CA** - £35.52

**PL24** - £38.05

**SK8** - £12.50

**Account Balance - £86.07**

**The only monies now held on behalf of other projects are £594.99 for the Youth Market and £12.50 in petty cash.**

JR asked if PL24 in Bloom could have its own column in the Treasurer's Report. Agreed.

GB asked the Committee if they had any objections to PL24 in Bloom receiving a donation of £100.00 from the PL24CA account. No objections, all in favour. JR expressed his thanks for the donation. JR reported that PL24 In Bloom has already received donations of £300.00 (JB) and £250.00 (Imerys), as well as some from PG and hopefully Andy Virr.

In reply to a query as to how PL24CA's monies are spent, the Chairperson reported that £900.00-£1,000.00 is spent on producing the magazine but this money then comes back into the account. Most of the monies are spent on events such as The Big Lunch, which PL24CA puts on for the benefit of the community.

### **Nature Reserve**

Becky Hughes of the Farming and Wildlife Advisory Service (FWAG) has awarded £1,700.00 plus towards the cost of preparing the site. Imerys has donated aggregate for the path work. It is hoped to encourage young people to participate and to provide a natural space to be enjoyed by supervised groups, eg Sensory Trust, people with Learning Disabilities, people with Dementia, art and craft groups, etc.

### **AGM, 6.30 pm, The Railway Club, St Blazey**

Raffle prizes are still needed. Members of the Committee expressed their reluctance to approach the same businesses over and over again for prizes, eg Richards Fruit and Veg.

JR, TN and RC to sign people in on the night. JA to do the Raffle.

GB asked if she could use PL24CA funds to buy some cheap prizes for the Bingo. Agreed. Colin from the Railway Club will do the calling.

All Committee members present reported that they will be attending the AGM. CA will be attending on Wednesday.

### **Made in PL24 arrangements**

GB will be at St Mary's along with RC, TN at the Gott Hall with JM. JR has a surgery at 10.30 am but will be at St Mary's after that.

GB and TN to take responsibility for the receipts and form filling at both venues.

CY, PG and CB will be running stalls.

JR offered to spray footprints on the pavements and requested a couple of arrow signs for the lamp posts. GB to do template.

Posters are in hand. PG to make a further 4 posters.

GB to give TN bags for Gott Hall.

JR suggested people on the stalls be given a membership card (the same as for the AGM), thus giving people the right to vote at the AGM.

Ian Bone to take tables to the Gott – CB to liaise with GB.

Teas are sorted.

GB to order some pasties, to sell at 65p or 75p each.

### **Carols and Mince Pies, 16<sup>th</sup> December, 10.30am-12.00pm**

There is no brass ensemble but we have a keyboard. Refreshments will be inside the church, singing outside the church. JR, CB, JA TN and possibly CY to attend.

### **Any Other Business**

**PL24 in Bloom** – Committee of JR, PG, GB, TN, JM, a representative from Tywardreath and Par Parish Council and St Blazey Town Council (only one rep needed from each organisation)

The first planting session took place on Saturday. This went very well and around 150 bulbs were planted (Ship Inn, Eastcliffe Road opposite the Library, opposite the Community Garden, King Edward Gardens, Polgrean, Tywardreath Highway and Manor View). Thanks to GB and Sonia Clyne. Meetings will be held on the first Tuesday of each month, 6.00 pm at The Railway Club.

**PL24 Magazine** – the magazine is out on Wednesday. EW is away but Mike Freemantle will do his deliveries as normal, as will GB and TN. PG to deliver to Tywardreath Highway (70 copies).

GB to deliver to Tywardreath School, CY to cover the rest of Tywardreath (New Inn, Tywardreath Butchers, Tywardreath Shop, Sala Thai, Bricks and Bread, March Hair).

**St Andrew's Road Duck Pond** – PG trying to raise money and with it, match funding, for the dredging of the lake and asked if monies raised could be held temporarily in the PL24CA account to avoid

opening up a new account for only 6 weeks. GB to send IBN numbers to PG. JR reported that there is Council money for this work but it has to be proven that there is public support for it. PG reported that John Page is lead on the project.

**Future Events**

10<sup>th</sup> February 2018 – Farmers’ Market, Fourways, St Blazey

24<sup>th</sup> March 2018 – Youth Market (looking at Cornubia, if it is ready by then, or Fourways)

29<sup>th</sup> April 2018 – Pinnock Tunnel Trip

12<sup>th</sup> May 2018 – Made in PL24 Fair

**Date of next meeting**

The next meeting will take place on **Monday 29<sup>th</sup> January 2018 at 6pm, at St Blazey Community Rooms.**

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.20 pm.